
 

 

 

      School Newsletter  

 
13th December 2024   Term 2 Newsletter 4 

St Nicholas Church School 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Another week of Christmas festivities at school was topped off by two sensational Christmas productions per-

formed by the children in Reception, KS1 and Wellow classes. Every single part was an important one and the 

children delivered flawless performances—remembering all of their lines, songs and dances. We were so 

proud of the way in which they supported each other, showing so many of our school values. Well done, you 

are all superstars. We’d like to thank the brilliant team of staff who put the whole thing together and made it 

all look so easy! We’d also like to thank parents and carers for helping with the costumes which looked fantas-

tic. One other thing that really helped the children was having a really calm atmosphere in the hall to perform 

in. We know that asking families not to bring small children to the shows can be challenging to sort out, but it 

made a huge difference and we are very grateful to everyone for respecting this request. KS2 children have 

been putting the finishing touches to their performances and are looking forward to sharing them with you 

next week. 

Some parents have been asking about the pantomime trip and whether or not we are running one this year. 

Unfortunately, we have made the decision not to do the panto for a number of reasons, but mainly because 

we cannot afford to keep making a loss on trips if we do not receive sufficient parental contributions. Howev-

er, we are already looking into a theatre group coming into school to do an exciting performance for the chil-

dren in the new year, so watch this space! 

We are unfortunately still getting lots of complaints about people carelessly parking near the bridge entrance 

to school and damaging the grass verges. Whilst school has no authority to monitor this area, we urge parents 

to respect the residents who live there and ensure that cars are parked sensibly. As always, we encourage par-

ents to report any issues with dangerous or careless parking to the local PCSO, who has the authority to moni-

tor the roads outside of the school. 

There have been a surprisingly large number of cases of chickenpox in school over the last couple of weeks, 

especially impacting older children. Although often common when children are toddlers, it seems many peo-

ple did not catch it at that age during the covid times and so are getting it much later on. As always, please 

follow the advice on the NHS website and keep children off school until they are well enough to return. 

 Chickenpox - NHS  

 

It’s ‘eyes down’ next week when the PTFA finish their run of Christmas events on Thursday with an exciting 

evening of Christmas Bingo in the school hall. There will be lots of prizes on offer as always so come along for 

a last bit of festive fun before we break up for the holidays. We also have our school carol service on Thursday 

as well and parents of all year groups are welcome to attend. 

Have a great weekend. 

Mr Low & Mrs Simmons 

 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/chickenpox/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

Mon 16th Dec  KS2 Performance pm 1:30pm All welcome (ticketed event) 

Tue 17th Dec  KS2 Performance pm 9:30am All welcome (ticketed event) 

Wed 18th Dec Christmas Dinner (Yr 4, Yr5, Yr6 , Midford) Children only (Christmas jumpers and/or       

accessories allowed) 

Thur 19th Dec Christmas Dinner ( Reception, Yr1, Yr 2, Yr 3, Wellow, 

Pre-School) 

Children only (Christmas jumpers and/or 

accessories allowed) 

Thur 19th Dec Carol Service (pm) All Welcome 

Thurs 19th Dec Christmas Family Bingo Night 5:00pm All welcome (see PTFA poster for details) 

Friday 20th Dec Spirit of St Nicholas Assembly 9:00am All welcome (parents of award winners will 

be notified in advance) 

Friday 20th Dec School finish (12:30 Yr R—Yr 6) (1:00 Midford + Wellow) (Christmas jumpers and/or accessories 

allowed) 



 

2024-2025 SCHOOL TERM AND HOLIDAY DATES 

Including INSET DAYS 

 

 

TERM 1 

Start: Monday 2nd September 

Finish: Friday 25th October 

TERM 2 

Start: Monday 4th November  

Finish: Friday 20th December 

TERM 3   

Start: Monday 6th January 

Finish: Friday 14th February 

TERM 4  

Start: Monday 24th February 

Finish: Friday 4th April 

TERM 5 

Start: Tuesday 22nd April 

Finish: Friday 23rd May 

TERM 6 

Start: Monday 2nd June 

Finish: Tuesday 22nd July 

INSET DAYS  

Monday 2nd September 2024 

Tuesday 3rd September 2024 

Friday 25th October 2024 

Monday 6th January 2025 

Wednesday 18th June 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 





 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Advice Line

Children’s

Occupational Therapy 
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Do you have any questions about a child or young 

person’s ability to carry out daily tasks and activities?

She struggles 

with zips and 

buttons. 

They find it difficult 

to pick up small 

objects and play 

with small toys.

They hate 

busy places 

and don’t like 

loud noises.

He trips over 

really easily.

He can’t 

catch a ball 

very well. 

He doesn’t 

like getting 

messy

They put 

everything in 

their mouth.

She can’t tie 

her shoelaces

They find 

handwriting 

really difficult.

Our Advice Line is open to Parents / Carers, 

Schools, Nursery and Healthcare 

professionals of children who have a 

BANES GP

01225 82 6659 
The first and second 

Tuesday of each month.

2pm – 4pm

If  the child is already on our Waiting List or is 

known to BANES OT Service, and you would like 

to speak to a member of the Occupational Therapy 

team, please contact 01225 82 4220.

He finds it 

difficult to use 

cutlery. 



 

 

 

 

 

 


